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Advice on Symptoms of Covid-19
Wednesday 16th September 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

As we have now returned to school and the season for runny noses and sore throats begins, we would like to provide you with some information regarding when testing is required.
Symptoms of Covid-19 and testing:
The national guidance is clear that testing is only indicated where symptoms include one or more of the 3 main symptoms of coronavirus: 

• a high temperature – this means you feel hot to touch on your chest or back (you do not need to measure your temperature) 

• a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual) 

• a loss or change to your sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed you cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal 

Please see https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/symptoms/ for more information on symptoms.

If your child or someone in your household is experiencing symptoms of covid-19, they must have a test by self-referring via http://self-referral.test-for-coronavirus.service.gov.uk The test must be completed within 3 days of first having the symptoms. The entire family must isolate until the test result is returned.
People who do not have any of the above symptoms do not need to get tested.

A person who has tested positive needs to self-isolate for 10 days from the onset of symptoms. They can come out of isolation and go back to work or school on the 11th day if they have been free from fever for 48 hours. After 10 days the person is no longer infectious. The whole family of the person with symptoms must isolate for 14 days from the start of symptoms.
A negative test result is not required to allow a person to go back to work or to go back to school after the isolation period. The test is not designed to show clearance.
Contacting school:
The advice from Norfolk County Council for schools is to remind our families that we are not health care professionals and whilst we want to support you, the best advice we can provide you with is to check the NHS website or call 111. 

Please notify the school if your child is absent due to symptoms of covid-19 or if they are poorly for other reasons.

We will notify you if there is a confirmed case of Covid-19 within your class bubble. If there is a confirmed case of Covid-19, the school will take advice from Public Health England and notify you of the actions required. Please see our Data Protection Privacy Notice on our website under http://www.dereham.norfolk.sch.uk/all-about-us/policies/ as this contains information about the details we may need to share with Public Health England for test and trace.
We thank you for your continued support in helping everyone to stay safe.

Yours sincerely,
Mrs A. Futers                      
Headteacher                  
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